 NORTH STAINLEY CRICKET CLUB

Minutes of AGM

held on Thursday 15 October 2020 via Microsoft Teams
meeting commenced 7:00pm

Present
Ben Bramley, Gary Cockerill, George Cockerill, Judith Cockerill, Jake Cockerill, Abigail Dodson, James Kelly, Steve Kenny, Gareth Lodwick, Ben Maddison, Nikki Pringle, Callum Puttock, Julie Puttock, Shaun Puttock, Adele Richardson, Mark Richardson, Tom Spencer, Dewi Winkle.
1.0 Apologies
Received from: Kim Barrett, Nigel Donaldson, John Skinner, Bill Stockill, Kevin Vollans, Mike Wilkinson.
2.0 Minutes of Last AGM 
Distributed and accepted.
3.0 Chairman's Report
DW thanked everyone for attending the meeting and previous committee meetings throughout covid. He thanked JP and NP for their work behind the scenes and also the junior coaches and AD for her work with the ladies. He was pleased that we were able to play some games, positives being the youngsters who have proved themselves and the support for the teams was superb. The weather had made the ground preparation difficult but thanked TI for his work and also the young people who had also worked on the ground.
4.0 Secretary Report

The 2020 season for the seniors began on 18th July due to the Covid outbreak. There was no evening league. We made a plea to our parents and members to ask them to pay 50% subs to help keep the Club afloat and thankfully they did. Gary Camplejohn assisted the Club by applying for a Sport England Covid grant of which we were successful. This allowed us to pay for the ground upkeep but we were also supported by NSSRT.  
We had a few net sessions before the lockdown but these obviously stopped. In addition, Lachlan Cork was meant to be coming over from Australia to play but unfortunately this also had to be cancelled.  
Many of the committee meetings were held online but these were poorly attended. 
Sponsorship was low, with Ripon Bowling Club and Lithgow Perkins continuing their sponsorship, Madison Jamesand 1st Choice Payroll continuing with their administrative sponsorship.  
The bar was a success again. The 100 Club sold just over half of the numbers so did not make the amount that it did the year before. 
CWO is in date AD due to become a CWO in 2020 but COVID meant that some courses weren’t available. 
5.0 Treasurer Report
The year ended 31/01/2020 ended with a loss of just short of £900.

This year there have been less distinct lines between senior & juniors, not just on the pitch but at social events as well, and this is reflected in the accounts with family memberships, annual dinner, 100 club, fund raising and the bar (inc soft drinks) all having a cross over.

Income:

Thank you once again to sponsors:

Ripon Bowling Club £100pm (£1200 in year)

VP £100

Lightwater Quarry £250 plus £2880 as sponsorship for the electronic scoreboard that was purchased at the back end of 31/01/2019 financial year.

Lithgow Perkins £1200

1st Choice Payroll

100 Club – timing over the financial year means that we have been paying out winnings, but the income was recognised in the previous financial year.  The amount raised has decreased, but we are still paying out the same amount, and I therefore propose that the winnings are set as a percentage of the money raised going forward.

Fundraising – these have now been merged together in the accounts, again combining senior & junior events. The events include: Easy fundraising account, cake stall, raffle, quiz, bbq, wreath making and fantasy cricket league. Thank you to all involved.

Thank you to all who manned the bar, which was a good source of income for the club (Julie, Adele & Sue especially)

Expenditure:

This year again the upkeep of the ground is a large cost, and includes £1016 Loam, pitch care & fine turf seed; £240 Fuel; £2900 groundsmens costs

Training 3 x first aid courses (S Maddison, J Skinner & K Vollans)

Equipment R&R - £110 Harlands – mower service – expect this cost to increase in the current year

Umpires – this will be an increasing cost with the senior 1st team being in the 2nd division.

Nets – the costs cover 2 years as the 2020 nets were paid in advance in order to get a place at RGS

New Equipment – Mower £2000 15/02/2019 – very disappointing that this is now in need of major repairs. Eazynet £1900 in March/April 2019. Pressure washer and stumps

Other – Bench in memory of Pat Craggs

Year to 31/01/2021 things are not going to get any easier withCV19, with the lack of income from matches, and we are grateful to the number of people who have paid 50% subs as requested, and huge thanks to Gary Camplejohn for securing a grant for the club to help cover insurance and ground maintenance costs.

6.0 First Team Captain

JK stated that it had been an odd season but at least some cricket had been played. He thanked the players especially the juniors who had stepped up. DW thanked JK for his work.
7.0 Second Team Captain
BB thanked TI for the fantastic job he had done. The team had played well and the juniors coming through had been exceptional. He thanked the supporters for coming especially to the semi final.
8.0 Evening League

No evening league played in 2020
9.0 Junior managers
In his absence, JS submitted the following report:

John thanked all the coaches and helpers who had helped in a short season of training for the juniors. There was a lack of players which is likely an effect of covid. It was noted that we need to keep those current players and advertise in 2021 for more players.BB noted that in the past 4/5 years we had struggled for coaches so it was good news that we have more volunteers. SK informed the meeting that the u15s had been in a joint team with Studley and this was likely for 2021.
10.0 Election of Officers
President: Mike Wilkinson
Chairman: Dewi Winkle
Vice Chair: Ben Bramley

Secretary: Julie Puttock 

Treasurer: Nicola Pringle

Grounds Staff: VACANT
1st Team Captain: Callum Puttock
2nd Team Captain: Ben Bramley
Evening League Captain: Tom Spencer
Evening League 2nds Captain: Dewi Winkle

Junior Manager: John Skinner

Child Welfare Officers: Julie Puttock/ Abi Dodson
Club representative on the Trust: Dewi Winkle
Tea Ladies: Team Tea
Junior representative: George Cockerill
Other committee members:

Gary Cockerill

Ian Curwen

Nigel Donaldson

Gareth Lodwick

Kevin Vollans
Adele Richardson

It was added that junior managers are still eligible to attend committee meetings to aid the succession planning and increase club integration.

11.0 Grounds maintenance
DW detailed the work TI had done this year. The financial cost had increased though so he encouraged all members of the Club to help around the ground in 2021 as TI was likely to be moving away. He thanked the young adults who had been helping out but stressed as at every committee meeting that more needs doing between all the members. BB added that this was highlighted in the recent SWOT analysis which is completed each year. It had been noted by one of the sponsors that the wicket had been poor this year compared to others around the area. It was decided that this was a priority this year, especially as the 1sts are in Div2.
12.0 Annual Subscriptions
There was discussion about the cost of annual subs. Given that we had made a promise to the players who paid up front to maintain subs, it was agreed to stay the same.
13.0 Any Other Business

DW asked GL that we keep the military connection, it was agreed to advertise at the Camp in Spring. BB and AR keen to do an online quiz to raise some funds. TS reported that there was no guidance from the league regarding overseas players but that Lachlan was keen to still come.
Meeting closed at 8:11pm
Next meeting to be held: 19 November 2020
Minutes prepared by: Julie Puttock
